Minister Durrani’s Speech at the Opening Ceremony of the Project:
Horticulture Value Chain Development Sector Project

Greetings to all respected guests, representatives of partner organizations, farmers, gardeners and colleagues!

In continuation of our extensive efforts to improve horticulture, we are pleased to begin the work on Horticulture Value Chain Development Project today. 
The project will help strengthen the horticulture value chain in Afghanistan by improving the processing efficiency and marketing capacity of domestic agro-business enterprises (ABEs); modernizing crop production through better planting material, trellising, modern greenhouses, and on-farm facilities; and contributing to the national effort in establishing internationally recognized brands of Afghan horticultural produce.
The project costs a total of 75 million USD and will be implemented in Kabul, Maidan Wardak, Ghazni, Paktia, Paktika, Khost, Logar, Nangarhar, Bamyan, Kunar, and Laghman provinces.

The project is funded by the Asian Development Bank (ADB).

In order to sustainably implement the project, the share of entrepreneurs in funding the sub-projects is 50 percent while the farmers is 20 percent.

Last but not least, the Ministry of Agriculture, Irrigation and Livestock (MAIL) is grateful for ADB's generous contributions in various sectors and appreciates these contributions.
